Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: September 13, 2012, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Hilton Garden Inn PGA Village, Persimmon Room, 8540 Commerce Centre Drive, Port St. Lucie, Florida 34986

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This Alternatives Public Workshop is being held for the proposed improvements to I-95/SR 9 in St. Lucie County, Florida (Financial Project Number: 422681-2-22-01; Efficient Transportation Decision Making Number: 12982). The workshop will be an open-house forum where all viable alternatives that have been developed will be on display. The goal of the workshop is to collect and evaluate the public’s comments on these alternatives before selecting a preferred alternative. The proposed improvement involves I-95 from north of Becker Road to south of Okeechobee Road (State Road 70) for a distance of approximately 14 miles. Your participation is encouraged and appreciated. In the event that the workshop cannot be held on September 13, 2012 due to severe weather or unforeseen conditions, it will be held on the alternate date of October 11, 2012 at the same time and place.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: The FDOT, Project Manager, Mr. Patrick R. Glass, P.E., (954)777-4681 or Toll Free: 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4681, at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. Mr. Glass may also be contacted via e-mail at patrick.glass@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Patrick R. Glass, P.E., at the contact information listed above. For further information, please visit the project website: www.I95StLuciePDE.com.

